Notes of Meeting of the Haslemere Neighbourhood Plan
Organising Group held at Haslemere Town Hall

on October 23rd 2012

Present: Kelan Hunt, Matthew Bowcock, Cyndy Lancaster, Stephen Mulliner, John Moxon, David Simmons Doug Chandler, Jane Chandler, Martin Hughes, Craig McGowan, Ken Griffiths, Marion Meecham, Victoria Leake, David Smith, Clive Rollinson, James Mackie, Maria Mateo, Melanie Odell, Sarah Thurston, Ann Finlayson, Nikki Barton, Peter Isherwood, Stewart Brown (Chairman)
Apologies: Robert Serman, David O’Brien, Lesley Banfield, Fiona Carter, Richard Oldham
Meeting Notes:

1. The Chairman welcomed all attendees to the first meeting of the Haslemere Neighbourhood Plan Organising Group (the OG) and suggested that, at this first meeting, there should be greater emphasis on exchanging information and ideas than making decisions.
2. The members of the meeting then introduced themselves in turn, each explaining their interest in localism and neighbourhood planning.
3. The meeting then reviewed the main provisions of the Localism Act relevant to neighbourhood planning and community rights.

4. A discussion followed regarding the boundary of the area to be covered by a neighbourhood plan and whether it might be desirable  to produce separate plans for outlying areas such as Grayswood, Hindhead and Beacon Hill, 
Those present from Grayswood, Hindhead and Beacon Hill felt strongly that there were overarching considerations such as transport, health etc. that made it important for them to be included in one overall plan for the Haslemere district. However, it was acknowledged that, as the process proceeds, it may well make sense for the residents in those areas to set up working groups to develop plans to address issues unique to their communities.
 It was also noted that there are a number of areas contiguous with the Town Council boundary whose residents, though residing within the boundaries of other councils, rightly consider themselves to live in Haslemere. It was agreed that residents in those areas should be included in all phases of consultation and that the desirability/possibility of amending the boundary of the plan area should be further considered as the planning process proceeds.  
The meeting agreed to recommend to the Town Council that it should, as soon as possible, apply to Waverly Borough Council to register the area which falls within the Town Council’s administrative boundaries for designation as a “neighbourhood area” under the terms of the Neighbuorhood Planning (General) Regulations 2012 and, also,  to notify WBC of the Council’s intent to develop a neighbourhood plan for the area. 

5. A discussion then followed regarding the possible structure of the Neigbourhood Planning Forum and how it should be constituted. All agreed that legitimacy comes, in large part, from inclusiveness, transparency and good governance and that these should lie at the heart of everything we do.
The idea of creating a Neigbourhood Plan Steering Group with Ten or so members, which might meet monthly, tasked with driving the process forward and a larger Neighbourhood Planning Forum including both individual members and representatives from the various community organisations in the town, which might meet bi-monthly, charged with ensuring that the views of as many sections of the community as possible were taken into account was discussed. It was also suggested that consideration be given to establishing the forum as a membership organisation/association that all residents would be invited to join.  
It was agreed that the OG should develop proposals on the governance, structure and membership of a neighbourhood planning forum, on the process for preparing a neighbourhood plan, on proposed methods of communication and consultation to be used in preparing the plan and on the scope and content of the plan to put to a town meeting, for approval or amendment, as early as possible in the New Year.
It was further agreed that a working group, comprising Martin Hughes, Ann Finlayson, Kelan Hunt, Stephen Mulliner, Matthew Bowcock, David Simmons and Stewart Brown, should develop recommendations on how to break the task of preparing these proposals down into a series of working groups and circulate these to the rest of the OG for consideration, prior to a the next meeting of the OG to be held on 7th November 2012.
6. The meeting was the adjourned.
Date of Next Meeting: Wednesday November 7th at 8:00pm in the Town Hall. 
The main aims of the meeting will be to agree which working groups to establish and then to set them up with a convenor who may co-opt other residents from outside the OG who have relevant expertise or experience.   
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